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Roswell, GA

The third annual HamJam was co-sponsored by the Southeastern DX Club and the North Fulton Amateur Radio League. It was held at the Cultural Arts Center in Roswell, Georgia, a suburb of Atlanta. Well, it is a suburb now, and a very attractive one, too. When I was growing up in Atlanta, Roswell was a small town well out in the sticks. No more small town. No more sticks.
The HamJam is not an ARRL convention. I was able to accept the invitation to speak at no cost to the ARRL, because I had planned to be in Atlanta that weekend anyway on personal travel. 

I was one of three speakers for the event, which is entirely informational. There is nothing for sale and no commercial displays. There is an impressive array of door prizes. From my personal stash of League publications, I donated a 2010 ARRL publications CD and also gave an Extra class license manual to the North Fulton club for their library. Net proceeds from the door prize raffle are contributed to the sponsoring clubs’ scholarship funds.
The auditorium seats 600 people, and the room was nearly full. I also had time before the program started to talk with a number of people in the auditorium foyer. One of them, who wanted a photo of himself and me with his brand-new DXCC Honor Roll plaque, knew my father (Jim Cothran N4IQR SK) when my parents lived in Atlanta.
The audience was very attentive and appreciative. Vice Director Hartlage and her father were there.

I appreciate Director Sarratt’s approving my attendance at the HamJam.

Respectfully submitted,
Kay Craigie N3KN

